

Directors Office Nevada Dept. of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation Southern Nevada: 2800 E. St. Louis Ave. Las Vegas, NV 89104 April 13, 2020

Dear Director,

The Eldorado Tropicana Laughlin Casino furloughed all but a small amount of essential employees on April 11, 2020. The effected Team Members have been notified. All Full Time status Team Members will be provided benefits coverage, medical, dental, and vision until June 30, 2020.

Some Team Members with PTO balances will be able to use up to 80 hours use during this period as well. While we expect that this action is temporary (less than 3 months), we are unable to predict when we will be able to resume normal operations or when we will recall those affected. Please note that the sudden and unexpected circumstances involving the COVID-19 pandemic prevented us from providing notice sooner. No bumping rights exist.

We look forward to the day of having all of our Team Members back and working.

If you have questions or need further information please contact me at the below phone numbers.

Thank you.

Phil Rooney | Director of Human Resources

Tropicana Laughlin Hotel and Casino

2121 S. Casino Dr. 📝

Laughlin, NV 89029

prooney@Troplaughlin.com

Office: 702-298-6228 Cell: 702-219-6528

www.Troplaughlin.com

TROPICANA LAUGHLIN 577 employees on furlough status.

RECEIVED

APR 16 2020

OO. NV ADJUSSICATION \$170